School Dinners
Since we have returned to school in September we have noticed a drop in children taking school dinners. We realise that it may seem as though a grab and go is the same as a packed lunch, but it ensures children have a filling and balanced meal as detailed below. On Fridays we can offer as an extra choice, that all-time favourite – pizza and chips! We are currently giving the children their lunch in their classrooms to reduce the spread of germs and mixing of bubbles but we will be looking at alternative meals for after half term. As with everything at the moment we are having to learn and make changes as we go along.
Please remember that children in Pandas and Y2 Tigers are entitled to a free school meal, did you realise that this could potentially save you £418.00 per year? This funding from the government supports the running of the kitchen so we can provide a full service for all. If there is not enough uptake, our school doesn't get the funding.
Due to the difficult times we find ourselves in, it may be that you now qualify for free school meals in the older year groups. If you think this may apply to you, please look at https://www.shropshire.gov.uk/free-school-meals/apply-for-free-school-meals/.
A 2016 University of Leeds study that found just 1.6% of packed lunches meet the nutritional standards set for food served in school canteens. It revealed just 17% of children’s packed lunches contained vegetables and 52% featured more than the recommended number of sweet snacks. It’s a fact that most packed lunches are not as healthy as school dinners, which have to contain less than 10% fat and 1% salt. We have noticed that a lot of lunchboxes contain both chocolate and crisps – lovely as a treat but not healthy 5 days a week.
For £2.20 your child will get:
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Choice of bread – brown or white bread/roll or a wrap
· Choice of filling – cheese, ham, tuna or egg mayo
· Pasta pot and salad
· Cookie/ bun
· Fruit
· Milk shake/ water/apple juice/orange juice
If you want to save money AND time, all you need to do is let the class teacher know in the morning that your child will be having Grab and Go. They then choose all the items they like at the same time as doing the register. 
We would be grateful for any feedback if you have swapped from school lunches to home packed lunches as we look to improve the service. The health of our children is our main priority, as we’re sure it is for you.
Many thanks
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